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July 19, 2021 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
James Verbick, Deputy City Clerk 
City of Madison 
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd., Room 103 
Madison, WI 53703 
JVerbick@cityofmadison.com 
 

Re: Ring Rodie LLC 
 d/b/a JoBeck’s Bar 
 521 Cottage Grove Road 
 Madison, WI 53716 

 
Dear Mr. Verbick: 
 

The City of Madison, by Assistant City Attorney Jennifer Zilavy, is withdrawing the 
liquor license revocation/suspension complaint filed against the above-referenced 
establishment.  The Alcohol License Review Committee recently granted a new liquor 
license to the Dive Inn for use at 521 Cottage Grove Road, and the previous owner is no 
longer doing business as JoBeck’s Bar at that address. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Jennifer Zilavy 
Assistant City Attorney 

 
 
JAZ/dbs 
19-0861 
 
cc: Mr. Larry Ring (via 1st class mail) 


